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May 2009 Newsletter

Welcome All,

That time again, hitting into winter, days are shorter and evenings are darker and colder but its all still active down at the Club, if you’re wondering what has been happening read ahead to find stories of warmer conditions at the club literally, music at the club on Fridays, news on what the Gaelic football boys and girls are up to, and loads of more.

We have received a very generous offer of funds for a club honours board but we can only take this up if we have all the presidents names from 1939, read ahead to see which ones we have and which ones are missing. We need all of your help on this one.

We’ve also released a new version of the club website www.wellingtonirishsociety.com. Please use this site to keep up to date on events in Wellington.

I hope you enjoy this letter and that you’re all keeping well.

Rgds

Lilian
Clubroom Heating Systems
The club room heating systems have been in need of repair for many years, but we’re pleased to announce that we’ve now upgraded the heaters upstairs and downstairs. Next time your down at the club; you needn’t worry about old heaters or lack of warmth so please call down for a visit to keep the place going.
Club Harp
The club harp is now back on display at the club after a few years in the attic. Special thanks to Bernie Breslin for building a cabinet at the club to showcase this wonderful instrument. 
St Patrick’s Day Golf
The Weather didn’t disappoint once again for the St Patrick’s Day Golf tournament. On what was a well supported event, Bernie Breslin did a great job organising the day and a crowd of nearly 100 players fought out a stiff battle for the days title. The following were the winners on the day.

Wellington Cup 
– Jo Keenan
St Patrick’s Day Cup
– Stella Cassidy

Mango Cup

– Bernie Breslin

Lucky Prize Draw Winners – 1st Paddy Morran, 2nd Barry Griffin, 3rd R. Newman

National Federation or Irish Societies
At last years AGM there was some discussion about the timing of the National Feis and whether or not to change the date from Labour Weekend to another date. Some of the dates mentioned were to hold the event on Queen’s Birthday Weekend or at Easter. As this will affect our members and members throughout the country, we would very much like to hear your opinions on this. If you like the current dates or would like to see them at a different time of the year please drop a line to Lilian at emackey@extra.co.nz or 04-4781995. you can also email the club at wellingtonirishclub@gmail.com
Deepest Sympathy
We would like to offer our condolences to Jo Joe Denworth on the death of his Brother recently. May he rest in peace.
We would also like to offer our sympathies to the Beattie Family on the death of Moira, she will be greatly missed by husband Bryan and daughter Caroline. Our thoughts are with them.

Susan’s Got Talent

SINGING sensation Susan Boyle, who last week sprang to worldwide fame following a performance on the 'Britain's Got Talent' ITV show, honed her angel voice in the basilica at Knock.

The 47-year-old, whose parents Patrick and Bridget were Irish, has been a regular pilgrim to the Marian Shrine where she loved to join in the singing.

Many of her own neighbours in the village of Blackburn in West Lothian, Scotland, heard her heavenly voice for the first time when she joined them on the annual Legion of Mary pilgrimage to the Co Mayo shrine.

Neither her neighbours in Our Lady of Lourdes parish nor her priest, Father Basil Clark, were surprised at the beauty of her voice when they heard her sing 'I Dreamed a Dream' from the musical 'Les Miserables'. 

The unknown's performance stunned the show judges, including Simon Cowell and Piers Morgan, and brought them to their feet with excitement.
Susan was an instant worldwide success, attracting more than 30 million viewers by yesterday to a YouTube clip of her performance. 

Club Website
We have spent some considerable time upgrading the club website as it was well out of date. The new site is available at www.welligntonirishsociety.com We have added the following sections to the site which you may enjoy.
· History Page with Presidents and Committees from 1939-Present. Some are missing and we really need your help in making sure what we have are correct.

· Events Page with all the current events at the club and beyond

· Local Irish News with stories on sporting and cultural events affecting Irish people in Wellington

· Stories Page which gives members the chance to submit their own stories to be published on the site.

· Membership Page with new member forms and details on subscriptions

· Newsletters page where all Newsletters will also be available. This Newsletter is also available there.

We would ask you to please spend some time on the site and come back with any suggestions on what you’d like to see up there. Please email any suggestions to wellingtonirishclub@gmail.com

Dominant Wellington take both national men's and womens gaelic football titles.
Wellington makes a clean sweep of national titles at St Patrick's Day gaelic football 7's championships in Auckland.
Wellington Hutt Valley Gaelic Football Club made a clean sweep of national sevens titles on Sunday 18th March last by winning the senior men's and ladies competitions. The competition took place in Auckland on Sunday and pitted the Wellington teams against 9 other teams including 7 from Auckland, one from Taranaki and a team from Fiji. 

Irish Society Honours Board

The Hon Rodney Walshe has made an offer of funds for an Honours Board to the Irish Club; this was offered at the time of the 70th celebrations. In order to accept this grateful offer there is some urgent work to be done. Currently the Presidential List at the club is incomplete. We have gaps from the late 40s, late 50s and early 60s.

Thanks to Colleen O’Donovan we have a list of the following Presidents and years in office. However to fill in the missing records we are calling on all members that have any paperwork that has names of  
Presidents & Committee Members of the Irish Club. If you have any Annual reports, Membership cards, newsletters, or cuttings from a newspaper, we would really appreciate a copy at the club. 

Somewhere among your parent’s papers, or in the bottom of a wardrobe, I’m sure will be that vital piece of information we are looking for, to fill those gaps 

Please contact Colleen O’Donovan 04-3882658 or colleeno@ihug.co.nz 

You can also email the society at wellingtonirishclub@gmail.com 
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	1939-40
	William Myers
	1957-58
	Maurice Kidd
	1975-76
	Paul Harte
	1993-94
	Jerry McCarthy

	1940-41
	Paddy Feeney
	1958-59
	
	1976-77
	Seamus Hallissey
	1994-95
	Barry Doyle

	1941-42
	Paddy Feeney
	1959-60
	
	1977-78
	Seamus Hallissey
	1995-96
	Barry Doyle

	1942-43
	Paddy Feeney
	1960-61
	George Scullin
	1978-79
	Davie Coburn
	1996-97
	Jim Bowler

	1943-44
	E Walsh
	1961-62
	George Scullin
	1979-80
	Davie Coburn
	1997-98
	Jim Bowler

	1944-45
	E Walsh
	1962-63
	
	1980-81
	Seamus Hallissey
	1998-99
	

	1945-46
	E Walsh
	1963-64
	George Scullin
	1981-82
	Michael Lavan
	1999-00
	John Whitty

	1946-47
	Maurice Aylward
	1964-65
	Dave  O’Connell
	1982-83
	Davie Coburn
	2000-01
	Margaret Grealish

	1947-48
	
	1965-66
	Tom Dwyer 
	1983-84
	Ted O’Donovan
	2001-02
	Margaret Grealish

	1948-49
	
	1966-67
	Tom Lally
	1984-85
	Ted O’Donovan
	2002-03
	Jim Bowler

	1949-50
	
	1967-68
	Mrs. Pat Nally
	1985-86
	Lilian Mackey
	2003-04
	

	1950-51
	
	1968-69
	Mrs. Pat Nally
	1986-87
	Lilian Mackey
	2004-05
	Jim Bowler

	1951-52
	Hugh McCoach
	1969-70
	Mrs. Pat Nally
	1987-88
	Lilian Mackey
	2005-06
	

	1952-53
	Larry O’Connell
	1970-71
	Mrs. Pat Nally
	1988-89
	Davie Coburn
	2006-07
	Jim Bowler.

	1953-54
	Maurice Kidd
	1971-72 
	Liam Higgins
	1989-90
	Davie Coburn
	2007-08
	Jim Bowler.

	1954-55
	Maurice Kidd
	1972-73
	Paul Harte
	1990-91
	Lilian Mackey
	2008-09
	Lilian Mackey

	1955-56
	Maurice Kidd
	1973-74
	Paul Harte
	1991-92
	Pat Scullin
	
	

	1956-57
	Maurice Kidd
	1974-75
	Paul Harte
	1992-93
	Jerry McCarthy
	
	


Friday Nights at the Club
If you’re partial to some really good harp and traditional music, then call down to the Club on Friday nights from 7.30. we have a group of musicians visiting us regularly and it would be a shame not to support them. Call in for a night of good music and plenty of fun.
Coming Events

Wellington Gaelic Football Annual General Meeting:

When: Saturday 09th May, Doors 6:00pm AGM 6.30 pm
Where: The Paramount Theatre, Courtney Place, Wellington

The Wellington/Hutt Valley GAA Club's AGM will be taking place on Saturday May 9th at 7pm upstairs in the Wellington Irish Club, Fifeshire Avenue. 

The bar will be open from 6pm til late and we would love to see everyone there for some drinks as well!

The agenda for the AGM is 

1. Welcome - Jo Ni Choisdealbha, Secretary

2. President's Report - Dave Rynne, Acting President 

3. Treasurer's Report - Donal Kavanagh, Treasurer

4. General GAA & Australasian Council Report - Dave Rynne, Acting President

5. Motions Discussions -  Jo Ni Choisdealbha, Secretary

6. Committee Members Nominations - Jo Ni Choisdealbha, Secretary

7. Q&A and AOB

The reports outlined above will be circulated a week before the meeting. 

Gráda 

When: Sunday 17th May, Doors 6:30PM Show starts 7:30PM 
Where: The Paramount Theatre, Courtney Place, Wellington

Gráda is one of Ireland's most successful touring bands, performing over 150 concerts across the globe annually at major festivals and venues such as Dublin’s National Concert Hall, The National Geographic Headquarters in Washington DC, The Royal Glasgow Concert Hall and the Sydney Opera House. 

The group was founded in 2001 by two New Zealanders - double bassist Andrew Laking and guitarist Gerry Paul. Their sound is deeply rooted in the Irish tradition, but also layered with fresh, jazzy tones and strong rhythmic grooves. 
Think Irish music that's off the beaten track, blended with a diverse range of influences such as Americana, Jazz, and NZ roots that, in the words of the Irish Times, "come together as if they were lifelong bedfellows." Gráda have released three critically acclaimed CDs to date and will be recording their fourth in Nashville later this year with bluegrass Grammy Award winning icon and producer Tim O'Brien. 

As 2009 commenced, Gráda had played in 26 different countries, including over 30 states in America. They are signed to American label, Compass Records. 
Tickets from the Paramount (04) 384 4080 or www.paramount.co.nz/events.html.
Check out the rest of Gráda’s tour dates  www.gradamusic.com/tour.html  for further information.

Final Reminders

Just a final reminder that we’re trying to update our history of the club; If you have ANY information that you think would help us update our records please let us know and we can make a copy of them and return the original documents to you.
Take Care until Next Time

Lilian
